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  meeting as circulated 

2. New Scholarship Model – Bruce Bowen, Associate Provost 
There are plans to enhance both in-state and out-of-state enrollments by offering four-year scholarship awards to a 
larger number of students while capping the amount of all students' total award. Because awards for non-residents 
are less numerous and less complicated, non-resident four-year awards began fall 2018. WSU is at double digit 
increases for non-resident students this semester. WSU’s capacity to offer four-year scholarships to residents 
(which Ruffalo Noel Levitz sees key to retaining students) is possible only if three criteria are met: 1) the total 
amount of scholarship funding going to individual students is capped at 100% of tuition of fees 2) Federal Grants 
must be included 3) the Financial Aid and Scholarship Office is the final say on who gets awards and how much they 
will be because they are the only ones with all the information. Academic Affairs and President's Council recognize 
that changes in scholarship policies have large effects on numerous individuals and thus implementation of the 
original plan has been slowed, (recipients won’t be capped at 100% of tuition and fees until fall 2020, instead of fall 
2019 as originally planned).  Private monies that are specified for books, or study abroad will still be allowed above 
the 100%. Conversations will be engaged in throughout 2018-19 in an attempt to understand issues raised by those 
with concerns.  It is important to understand, however, that to ensure the fiscal health of the Institution we must 
enhance both recruiting of new students and retention of ongoing students.  The way that scholarship monies will be 
awarded is, 1st academic award, 2nd federal (pell), 3rd other institutionally controlled funds. The new GPA 
requirement is that students must maintain a 2.5 to maintain their scholarship.  

3. Certificate of Completion Gen Ed - Eric Amsel, Vice Provost – This proposal is ready for approval by Faculty Senate. 
Many USHE institutions have
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https://weber.curriculog.com/agenda:157/form
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>>End of Proposals<< 

7.     Ombuds Report & Position Discussion – Kathryn MacKay. This past summer was very busy for the Ombuds, but 
the fall and spring were not. There were more requests lasts year from staff than faculty, but Kathryn can only 
represent faculty, the staff’s only option for intervention is Human Resources. Kathryn recommends that the 
University create an Ombuds Office staffed with a certified Ombuds who can work with staff as well as faculty.  

8.     Administrative Update – Norm Tarbox, Interim President. Referendum #1, ‘Our Schools Now’ is a referendum 
regarding public and higher education funding. There has been a flurry of activity and the Board of Regents and 
those on the steering committee for Our Schools Now have suggested that the institutions support Referendum #1.  
Presidents are discussing how to handle this issue. Norm is encouraging people to vote, not advocating for the 
referendum. The political season is a good time for a reminder that if faculty are using WSU email they need to 
avoid political advocacy. 

9.     Department Name Change, Geoscience to Earth and Environmental Sciences – Madonne Miner, Provost. Earth 
and Environmental Science seems to be a common title for this department in many institutions. Including 
Environmental in the title may be attractive to students. The Provost recommends this name change. Changing the 
name of this department brings up an issue in that Gen Ed courses in this department and Geography have not 
been able to both be taken for Gen Ed credit. There was agreement that this provision may not be necessary. It is 
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